

PEDESTRIAN AND BICYCLE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 8th, 2016
5:30 p.m. in the Old City Hall Council Chambers

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 5:35pm, by Chris Bosley.

1. ROLL CALL

X Chris Bosley	X John Bruning
X Tessa Jilot	X Kim Golden
X Russ Hersrud	X Amy Lawson
__ Bev Moss	X Lindsey Simon
__ John Meech	__ Ryan Hayes
__ Braydon Butler	__ Tim Teyler
X Amy Evans	X Mac Cavasar
__ Jenni Gaertner	__ VACANT (Disabled Community)

2. CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

3. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mike Fuller spoke to the committee. He thanked the committee for all their work and reminded the committee that he attended last month and spoke about the proposed bike lanes on Seltice and asked that the committee talk to the designers about reducing the speed limit and looking at other ways to make it safer.

John Kelly spoke to the committee about the Seltice Way bike lanes. He handed out a graph showing speed limits versus traffic volumes and what bicycle facilities should be constructed. Mac stated that since bike paths are the safest facility on the chart that the trail would act as a protected bike lane in addition to the buffered bike lane that is proposed. John says the safest way to design streets are to put bicyclists where they belong and bike paths aren't as safe as protected bike lanes because they are behind turning drivers just like a sidewalk. He asked the committee if their recommendations for facilities are the same as these presented so BikeCDA can support them.

Chris mentioned that buffered bike lanes would accommodate experienced cyclists and bike trails would accommodate people with children and people who aren't as comfortable next to traffic. He stated that he likes protected bike lanes but given the same separation, they are essentially the same to a driver as a sidewalk. Chris would like to see them in Cd'A but he wants to let people know that they have their drawbacks as well.

Russ stated that 45 mph is too high and unsafe for cyclists. Lindsey suggested the Infrastructure Sub-Committee meet and discuss these concerns. Mac moved that the issue is placed on the next agenda of the regular meeting. Russ seconded.

4. STAFF REPORT

Monte introduced Trent Baker as the designer of the 2016 BTWW T-Shirt design and presented him with a \$50 and a T-Shirt.

Chris informed the committee that Jenni Gaertner has stepped down from the committee.

The library is hosting a bike rodeo on July 27th from 1pm to 3pm. They asked the committee for volunteers to help with the event. Amy asked what kind of help they need. Chris suggested contacting Susan Thorpe and asking what kind of help they need. Chris will call her for specifics. BikeCDA will be there as mechanics.

New bike lanes are in on Lincoln Avenue and 3rd Street.

5. APPROVAL OF LAST MONTH'S MINUTES

May: Motion made by John B and seconded by Amy L . Discussion: None

6. DISCUSSION ITEMS

- **Agency Liaisons** Mac wasn't in town for KCATT, Russ has been trying to join IWBA and has not heard back yet.
- **Bike Taxi's** Max Evans bought Pedi-cabs early this year from the previous owners and is planning on starting running them this year. He is planning on operating downtown only and going no further north than Capone's. Weeknights 5pm to 11pm and weekends until 3am.

7. PROJECT UPDATES

- **Bike Corrals** No Updates
- **PSA's/Newspaper Articles** Monte told the committee that we can film a PSA every Thursday and if anyone is interested to get a hold of him.
- **Complete Streets** Chris and Russ discussed their meeting with the City to improve the policy.
- **Pedestrian Friendly Sign** Monte is going to take it to council to get their support
- **Boys and Girls Club** No update
- **Art in Motion** The brochure has been proofed, updated, improved and sponsored. It is about to go to print.
- **Bikeshare** No update
- **Bike to Work Week** Monte explained the upcoming events

8. SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS

- **Bicycle Friendly Community** Check due dates

- **Walk Friendly Community** Deadline is in a week. We probably will have to aim for the November deadline.
- **Design Review/Infrastructure** Mac asked to set a meeting on Monday the 20th at 5:30pm. Monte will bring a print out of the design to the meeting.
- **Education** They are having a meeting next week with Monte on Tuesday June 14th. The purpose of the meeting is to focus on what is needed for the education portion of the Bike Friendly application.
- **Bikeways Master Plan** The sub-committee just met and went over the last few things to update. Monte needs to finish the maps and Chris needs to finalize the mountain bike section.

9. **ROUND TABLE**

Chris Bosley

Tess Jilot Tessa has a complaint. She asked why the sprinklers run in the morning in City Park. Monte explained that the stations take a long time to cycle through and run until morning. Tessa suggested turning on the zones near the sidewalks when they first start and then program the interior sprinklers for after 6am

Bev Moss

Monte McCully

John Meech

Braydon Butler

Amy Evans

Jenni Gaertner

John Bruning John mentioned that the bridge contractor for the Centennial Trail bridge project can't get a performance bond. They are working on a solution.

Kim Golden Kim and John made the bike safety presentation to the Trinity Lutheran Church and it went well. He has also volunteered to do a bike rodeo at the Community Methodist church on June 11th.

Amy Lawson

Russ Hersrud

Lindsey Simon

Ryan Hayes

Tim Teyler

Mac Cavasar Mac spoke to Eric Terrell and there was some discussion on who should be the contact on the committee with Eric and they decided all questions should go through Mac.

Meeting adjourned at 7:08pm

10. NEXT REGULAR MEETING: Weds. July 13th, 2016 @ 5:30pm Old Council Chambers